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TOWN OF LAURENTIAN HILLS
INAUGURAL MEETING OF COUNCIL

Wednesday 16 November, 2022 at 10:00 a.m.

OPENING OF MEETING - The Inaugural Meeting of the Council of the Town of Laurentian
Hiils was held on Wednesday 16 November, 2022 at 10:00 2.m. in the Council Chambers.

The following members of Council were present:

Mayor Anne Giardini

Councillors Bruce Boucher
Brenda Blimkie
Gary McAnuity
John Hoyle

Also present:

Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk Sherry Batten

Treasurer/Deputy Clerk Tammy Whalen

THE INAUGURAL

The elected Council for the Town of Laurentian Hil Is was piped into the room by Pipe Major
Jeannie Tilson.

The Clerk extended a welcome to the family members in attendance of the meeting and explained
that the focus of the Inaugural meeting is for the taking of the Oath of Office for the members of
Council who have been elected or acclaimed to office, for the four-year term commencing
November 15" 2022 through to November 14™ 2026.

The Clerk declared the Inaugural meeting of the Council of the Town of Laurentian Hills open and
the taking of the oaths began with the Head of Council followed by the members of Council in
order of Wards.

First to take the Oath of office was the Head of Council;

Elected by acclamation for the office of Mayor and entering her sixth term of Council Anne
Giardini

The Clerk administered the Qath of Office to each Councillor:

From Ward 1 elected by acclamation for a fourth term - Bruce Boucher

From Ward 2 elected by acclamation for his first term - Gary McAnulty
From Ward 3 elected by acclamation for a fourth term - Brenda Blimkie
From Ward 4 elected by acclamation for a fourth term - John Hoyle

The Clerk then invited the Mayor followed by members of Council to take their respective seats.

THE DEPUTY MAYOR

The Clerk called for nominations for the Office of Deputy Mayor for the term of Council.
Councillor Boucher and Councillor Blimkie put their names forward. A ballot vote was circulated
to all Council members resulting in Councillor Blimkie being declared the Deputy Mayor,

The Clerk presented the Mayor with the gavel and declared the Council of the Town of Laurentian
Hills formally constituted to conduct the business of the Town.

The Mayor then assumed the meeting. Mayor Giardini delivered her Inaugural Address (copy
attached). Councillor Members responded to the Mayors address.

The Mayor acknowledged the presence of the former Mayor, Jed Reinwald who thanked Council
for their support during his term of office and congratulated Mayor Giardini on her new position.

Mayor Giardini presented Jed Reinwald with a parting gift and thanked him for his service to the
municipality.

ADJOURNMENT

Moved by Deputy Mayor Blimkie
Seconded by Councillor McAnulty

THAT the Inaugural Meeting of the Council of the Town of Laurentian Hills do now adjourn at
10:20 a.m.

CARRIED Resolution 174-22
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